SOUTH ANCHORAGE SURGERY CENTER, LLC
1917 Abbott Road suite 103, Anchorage, AK 99507

January 20, 2022

Alexandria Hicks, CON Program Coordinator
Department of Health and Social Services
3601 C. Street, Suite 978, Anchorage, AK 99503

Dear Ms. Hicks,

This is letter is in response to the request for additional information pertaining to our request for
determination dated on December 20, 2021.

South Anchorage Surgery Center (SASC) is initializing the provision of gastrointestinal procedures under
moderate sedation as of January 11, 2022.

SASC is a one room surgery center established in 2011. The current footprint of SASC will not change,
nor will there be any needed renovations required to add the additional health services (see attached
floor plan).

Equipment costs are below the threshold set in AS 18.07.031 at $258,057.96. (See attached equipment
list and corresponding invoices).

Thank you for considering our request for determination. If you have any questions please feel free to
contact me at 907-748-6471 or jbercier@aapain.com.

Sincerely,

(s Berce

Jennifer Bercier
Administrator



